FORTROSE & ROSEMARKIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
 
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 8th September 2004.
 
Present:   J. Crawford, Chairman;  G. Phillips, Vice-Chairman; P. McLoughlin, Secretary;   J. Cornwell,  B Skinner; E. Wylie;  I. Noble.
 
Apologies:  E. Dalseme; O. MacLennan; R. Nelson; R. Jones.
 

 
In Attendance      Cllr Barclay, 
                             5 members of the Public.
                                                                             

 
Chairman’s Welcome.   The Chairman opened the meeting by saying that he welcomed everyone to the meeting and also said that it was the last meeting of the present Community Council.
 
Points from the Public
 
Mr Anderson spoke at length about the traffic congestion on Fortrose High Street.

He said that the pedestrian crossing was in the wrong location and should have been in the middle of the village, where it is very difficult and dangerous for pedestrians crossing the street. He said that the bus stop should remain in the middle of the village. The 15 business’s in the village cause little problem except that one or two are allowed to disobey parking restrictions.   It would appear he said that ‘Local Traders’ were sacred cows of Fortrose.   He also said that he intended to do a study of the numbers who use the bus from the church and the Post Office, but got the bus timings wrong, but came to the conclusion that the Post Office bus stop was the most used.   He said the problem was not the bus stop but the illegal parking. 

He then talked about the A832 being the main route through the Black Isle.  A discussion then took place about the parking areas on the High Street.

He also informed the meeting he had been in correspondence with several senior Police Officers.

He summed up by saying that he felt that it would be sensible to leave the Bus Stop at the Post Office, have short term Parking only where possible(or on Cathedral Square and/or Station Road) and have the Pedestrian crossing near the shops.
 

 The Chairman then invited comments from the Committee.  Enforcing the parking restrictions was discussed at length.  Constable Turnbull then briefed the meeting saying that ‘policing’ of the High Street could not be done full time and that a Traffic Warden presence has been agreed as often as is possible, he also said that the Police said they felt that the Bus Stop was in a dangerous position for emergency vehicles passing, if a bus was picking up or dropping off passengers.

Mr Anderson then read out a letter which he had received from the Police, which said they would be doing everything possible to Police the parking problems on the High Street.

Another lengthy discussion followed.

The Chairman then ended the discussion and thanked the members of the Public who attended for the concern they are showing about the congestion on the High Street.
 
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 14 July 2004.
Adoption of the minutes as amended was proposed by G. Phillips and seconded by E. Wylie and agreed.
 
MATTERS ARISING:
 
Bus Stops.  The Chairman said that as the Public Meeting on the 18 August 2004, had agreed in majority, that the bus stop should remain at the Post Office another motion should be put forward on this matter.   B. Skinner said that she felt this was not necessary.  The Chairman said that as a Community Council we had no option but to do this.
P. McLoughlin said that as the Community Council had agreed not ‘once’ but ‘four times’ since February 2004, that the Bus Stop at the Post Office should be moved, he proposed this motion to be carried one again.  He then gave the reasons for Community Council coming to this conclusion.  These reasons were supported by the ‘Emergency Services’ who felt the stopping of the bus in this part of the High Street, was extremely dangerous, as invariably this bus blocked the movement of all vehicles.   J. Cornwellseconded this proposal as he felt that in agreement with the secretary the narrow street and pavement made it very dangerous and that no bus shelter could be provided in this area.  There was a tied vote and the Chairman said that everything should stay the ‘status quo’.(No Change).   The new Community Council would have to have further debate on this topic because the matter of parking etc., still required resolving.    Action – New Community Council.
 
Sewage Plant.
The Chairman said that he had wrote to Scottish Water for a situation report and had received no report.
Cllr Barclay said that Scottish Water had not withdrawn their original planning application.  He further said appeared to be uncertain how to proceed.    A short discussion took place on this matter with some reference to another site near the cemetery being mentioned.
Action – Chairman.
 
Highland Small Communities Housing Trust (HSCHT) Study on Housing Requirement
Secretary informed the meeting that HSCHT could not proceed with a ‘Study’ until we had prepared this Community Council’s questionnaire.
Action – Questionaire to be prepared by the next Community Council.
 
Common Good Fund.  Although a reminder had been sent to the Area Manager no response had been received.
Action – Awaiting reply from the Area Manager.
 
Toilet Block.  To be dealt with soon.
Action – E. Wylie.
 
Youth Services.   Cllr Barclay said that as the cabins were now in place for the Youth Café he hoped it would be in use by the end of the month.   He also said that the services of a Youth Worker would soon be available to this area.

The Chairman gave thanks to the Cllr for all his efforts in getting this project off the ground.
ONGOING.
 
Lights for the Promenade at Rosemarkie. Ongoing. Action – M. MacAndrew
 
Signs Rosemarkie.   Action- M.MacAndrew,
 
Flower Baskets.   G. Phillips said that the winners of the Flower Basket competition were as follows:

Fortrose – The Tea Cosy.

Rosemarkie – Jean MacArthur.

They will be both awarded a prize of £25 donated by the Secretary.  G. Phillips said he congratulated everyone in both villages whom took part and said they standard was extremely high which made both villages very attractive.  Well done to everyone.
NFA

Action – New elected Community Council to note that it is recommended that a sub committee should be formed sometime in January 2005 to liase ref plants and baskets.
 
Sea Defences.   Still awaiting reply to our letter.  The Chairman said that the Area Manager had taken our concerns ‘on board’ and said he mentioned that the ‘Common Good Fund’ would fund this project.
 
Ryebank Developers Conditions.   Reply from G. Ross, Community Facilities Manager (Tel 621252) received  saying that he will look into the erection of the fence which was part of the conditions for the estate.  He also asked if he could move the goalposts and remove the BBQ at the pavilion.  A discussion followed and it was decided that the goalposts should be moved into the centre of the sports field and the BBQ should not be touched.
Action – Secretary to inform G. Ross.
 
Promenade Trees Rosemarkie.  The Chairman spoke to the Area Manager who has agreed to organise a further inspection of the trees in promenade/beach area ofRosemarkie.
Action - Ongoing.
 

 
POLICE MATTERS
 
G. Phillips reported that he felt the drinking bye law which had been in force for some time now was not being enforced.
Constable Turnbull said that the police were enforcing this law by removing drink from offenders at every opportunity.   The offenders mostly under 18 years of age, when caught, had the alcohol disposed of and in many cases reported to their parents

A discussion took place with reference to ‘extra police resources’ which was given to this area and found to be most useful and worthwhile.   The Chairman said as this seemed to work well and requested that the resources may be provided when possible.

The question of the Traffic Warden was again discussed and it was agreed that the committee would like the warden more often in the villages.

The Union Jack handed into the Police Station belongs to the Council and will be collected soon.

The High Street in Fortrose was again discussed with reference to the Police ‘conning off’ the street to prevent parking.
 
FUN DAY 28 AUGUST 2004
 
The Chairman reported that £545 had been raised and congratulated everyone concerned.   It was stated that functions like these help a great deal in uniting the two villages.   A special word of thanks was given by the committee to Ewan Wylie for all his efforts before, during and after the fun day.
 
PLANNING
 
1.                   Mr and Mrs Campbell, Camaray, Castle Street, Alter and  Erection of extension to House.  NO COMMENT.

2.                   Mrs Ian Ross, Weston, Raddery, Demoltion of existing house & steading. Erection of house and garages/stables and temporary siting of caravan.  NO COMMENT.

3.                   Mrs Jane Young, Rear of Craigdhu, Precincts Road, Erection of House and Garage,  If Planners are ‘ok’ with traffic access to this property and the ownership of the path(old railway line) beside this proposed site, this committee have no objections.

4.                   Mr & Mrs Wallace, Easter Craiglands, Conversion of  Steading to form separate dwelling house.  NO COMMENT.

5.                   Mr & Mrs Wallace, Easter Craiglands, Amendment to Dormer Window Design in Farmhouse. NO COMMENT.

6.                   Mr & Mrs Junor, Merricroft, Rosemarkie, Alteration and Erection of Extension to house. NO COMMENT.

7.                   Mr & Mrs MacLeod, 6 Miller Arch, Rosemarkie, Erection of extension to house. RESERVATIONS PLANS WANTED.(Sec’s Note – Our request is too late – already approved)

8.                   Mr & Mrs MacIntosh, 3 Crawford Avenue, Rosemarkie, Erection of Porch. NO COMMENT.
 
CORRESPONDENCE
 
1.                   Highlands & Islands Fire Brigade letter dated 2 Sep 2004. The Future of Fire Service Control Rooms in Scotland.  It was decided that this Community Council should support their resolutions.

2.                   Highland Council letter dated  11 Aug 2004, Corporate Plan 2004-07, Community Toolkit. No Comment.

3.                   Allan Pearks, Arkendeith House, Fortrose, letter dated 24 August 2004.  No Comment.

4.                   Scottish Executive letter dated 25 Aug 2004, Partnership Fund 2005/06.  No Comment.

5.                   MNT Associates letter dated 30 Jul 2004, Support and Advice for Community Councils. No Comment.

6.                   Planning Aid Scotland letter dated August 04. No Comment.

7.                   Home Composting Promotion, Letter dated 21Jul 04. Flyers demanded and positioned in PO’s.

8.                   Miss Drought, Ness House, letter dated 16 August 04. Complains of lack bins for rubbish, availability of water and toilets at Chanonry Point.   Action – To be discussed at next Council meeting.

9.                   Highland Council letter dated 26 Jul 04. Erection of House Quay House St Andrews Walk. Permission refused.

10.               Highland Council letter dated 11 Aug 04, Quality Awards 2004 .
 
FINANCE
 
The Chairman is at present holding the financial documentation and agreed to pay G. Phillips for the items he financed for the flower baskets.
 
A.O.C.B.
 
The Secretary brought up the following points:

1.       Remembrance Sunday.  The wreath for this years remembrance day requires to be ordered. The Chairman said he would do this.

2.       NHS 24.   Is proving to be unsatisfactory for this area. Because of delays in getting medical treatment, already the system is being ignored and the ‘999’ service for Ambulances is being used instead, which will lead to over demand.  The new committee should be aware of the shortcomings of NHS24 and take any steps necessary to protect the community.

3.       Monthly News. The shortage of nominations for the new Community Council should be highlighted.

4.       Tavern.  The present owners of the Tavern have requested a late licence Monday to Friday until 1am the following day.  This should be objected to because of the noise at closing time and the likely hood that as the only bar in the area open at this late hour will probably draw late drinkers to the centre of the village. Secretary to write to the Licensing Board.
 
Community Council Election Arrangements.
The Chairman explained that only six nominations had been received.   Thirteen was required, but nine is the minimum to form a new committee.    He said that further advertising for more candidates would take place immediately with a closing date of the 6th October 2004.    If three or more nominations are received, but no more than seven, a new committee can be formed at the next meeting on the 13 October.    However, if more than seven additional nominations are received, a postal ballot would have to be arranged, delaying the formation of the new committee probably until November.

The Chairman then closed the present committee thanking everyone for their efforts.   He especially would like to thank Mrs Rena Jones who has been a member of the Community Council for 12 years(10 of which she has been treasurer).   He also said that Mrs Barbara Skinner deserved mention for having served for 9 years.   He also thanked Peter McLoughlin, Roy Nelson, Emma Dalseme and Ian Noble for their service to the Community.
 
Date of the next meeting is 13 October 2004 at 0730pm.
 
